Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: street lighting
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1. The total number of street lighting units (including lamps, columns, or other devices used for illuminating public roads, pathways, and communal areas) currently managed by your authority.

Answer:

The total number of illuminated units we have is 42,546. This is a combination of street lights, lit signs and bollards 

2. The total duration (in hours) that the street lighting units are illuminated each day. If the operating schedule changes monthly or seasonally, please provide details for each period (e.g., each month or season) broken down by region, ward, or district.

This information is not collated.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because in accordance with Section 1(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 12(4)(a) of the EIR, the information is not held by the Council.
It would not be practical to work out the daily illumination for all lighting units as there are too many variables. Street lights switch on at dusk and switch off during sunrise depending on the light levels at any given time of year. As a guide we use 4,000 hours per year for all our lit units to be on.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
